Legal Notice

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON JULY 1, 2013 DURING
THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE GILLETTE CITY
COUNCIL, TO CONSIDER A RESOLUTION TO RENAME
BOXELDER ROAD, BETWEEN LAKEWAY ROAD AND THE
4-J ROAD, HARDER DRIVE

The City of Gillette will hold a public hearing on July 1, 2013 during
the Regular Meeting of the Gillette City Council to receive public comment
on A Resolution to Rename Boxelder Road, Between Lakeway Road and the
4-J Road, Harder Drive. If approved, new street signs will be erected along
the portion of the existing Boxelder Road between Lakeway Road and the
intersection with the new part of Boxelder Road, and new addresses issued
to the tracts of land on that part of Boxelder that will be changed to Harder
Drive. The Resolution is scheduled for consideration by the Gillette City
Council after the conclusion of the Public Hearing. A copy of the proposed
Resolution is available from the City Clerk at City Hall during normal
business hours. The July 1, 2013 Regular Meeting of the Gillette City
Council begins at 7:00 P.M.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto subscribed my name and affixed the

seal of the City of Gillette, Wyoming, on June , 2013.
(SEAL) CITY OF GILLETTE, WYOMING
/s/ Karlene Abelseth
City Clerk

Publish in: The News-Record
Publish one time on: June 24, 2013




CITY OF GILLETTE Doug Ninas

ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES M
GIS DIVISION
P.O.BOX 3003 ~ 201E.5™STREET
GILLETTE, WYOMING 82717
Phone: (307) 686-5364 FAX: (307) 686-0952
May 20, 2013

Dear Resident,

This letter is to inform you that due to upcoming changes in the realignment of West
Boxelder Road the City Council is considering a road name change from West Boxelder Road
to Harder Drive for the portion of West Boxelder Road that extends from just south of the
Campbell County Sheriff's Office to West Lakeway Road. The new construction will extend
West Boxelder Road from 4-J Road to Burma Avenue. This change will render West Boxelder
Road addresses from south of the Campbell County Sherriffs Office to West Lakeway Road
invalid and in need of change. The following addresses will be affected in this fashion:

2200 West Boxelder Road will be 2200 Harder Drive (This is City property.)
2300 West Boxelder Road will be 2300 Harder Drive (Owned by Elder Care Inc)
2500 West Boxelder Road will be 2500 Harder Drive (This is City property.)
2600 West Boxelder Road will be 2600 Harder Drive (This is City property.)

2701 West Boxelder Road will be 2701 Harder Drive (Owned by Stanley & Jennifer
Dorn.)

On Monday, July 1% the City Council will be holding a public hearing regarding this proposed
change, the public is encouraged to attend and participate. If the proposed change comes o
fruition, the Postmaster at the U.S. Postal Service will be informed of the road name change, but

it will be the responsibility of the resident to coordinate and ensure that the post office is aware
of your new address.

incerely,
Doug’ Ninas -
GIS Manager

City of Gillette

GIS Division

201 E. 5th Street

P.O. Box 3003

Gillette, WY 82717
Phone: (307) 686-5364



